
MONDAY MORNING MEETING MINUTES 

August 1, 2022 

 
Started our morning with the pledge of allegiance.  
 
Sorry to report Charlie Waltz passed away and Brian, the BBQ man, also passed away. Condolences to 
Charlie's and Brian's families. Prayers are offered for all residents here or at their summer homes to 
have safe travels and good health. 
 

 Bingo Monday cards sell at 6:30 

 Thirsty Thursday is at London Grill on Nolan’s 

 Peter Piper pizza tomorrow 8/2 at 11:00-12 

 Contract rummy Tuesday and Thurs at 6:00 in AC room 

 Horsecollar at  7:00 Friday be there at 6:45 
 
Al discussed with us all concerns of swimming pool rules not enforced. He will look into it. 
 
Marilyn Bullington 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
Park Manager 
 
Good morning everyone 
 
We have 257 Guests on 170 Sites 
 
A couple notes>  Of course still need to be aware we are in Hurricane season, less the water rained 
yesterday in McAllen but not here in Pharr, go figure. 
 
The Palm trees are being trimmed,  going fast and looks like a nice job,  Tennis courts has first base coat 
on looking good, and of course the Indoor pool still in limbo as they are waiting on the other part to mix 
with the plaster hopefully soon, as the outdoor spa is also waiting to be plastered along with still trying to 
detect where the leak is for the outdoor spa.  
 
Wilder corporation has purchased a few travel  trailers we are to receive 4, to be used as rentals. So far 
we have received 3 in one more to be delivered. 
 
On a good note, was on the News that Don Wes Flea Market plans to rebuild. 
 
Eileen Waltz asked if we could announce the passing of Charlie Waltz, so keep her in mind and prayer at 
this time. 
 
All I have safe travels if your traveling and enjoy your summer season is going fast. 
 
Al 
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Pam’s Notes 

 

Good Morning from Central IL where we've had some much needed rain.  The crops look good 
and the darn grass keeps growing.  One forgets how nice it is to have a yard man at the Tip....who 
occasionally mows.  Sorry to say but true! 
 
   I am taking liberties in passing on a FB note I read between John DeVaney and Marilyn 
Stranberg.  If I may quote: 
 



  John    Friday, July 29  Hi Marilyn, I am having back problems.  Having trouble standing and walking.  I 
have had one back shot, going to get another one.  If that doesn't work, I will have surgery.  Trying shots 
first due to my age.  How did Chuck's surgery go? 
  Marilyn....He is improving.  He has moved up to the cane now.  He walks around the house and I hope 
to walk with him outside tomorrow.  The pain is dulling so on the mend.   
 
So glad Chuck's surgery has gone well and wishing only the best for John.  Prayers needed for 
both, and for Marilyn and Elaine as caregivers!!!!  
 
No other news to report this week.  Off to Houston next week.  Scans should tell  about the small 
spot they found on the spine last month.  Knowing the Lord will look after me.   
 
 Have a good week.   Stay safe...Covid again on the rise!!!!  Pam 


